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Garden City to Begin Smoke Testing Sewer Lines
Beginning September 7
GARDEN CITY, Ga. – The City of Garden City will be performing smoke testing of the sanitary sewer lines in area neighborhoods beginning September 7, 2010.  The areas affected include: Chatham City and Rossignol Hill; Woodlawn, Covington Avenue and Sharon Park as well as portions of Old Louisville Road.  Door tags will be distributed prior to the testing dates and Garden City fire fighters will be on site during the testing to address questions or concerns.  Residents are urged to speak with the firefighter on-site before calling 911 about potential fire. 
Smoke testing is a simple means of locating openings in the sewer system that allow surface rainwater runoff to enter the sanitary sewer system. A nontoxic smoke is forced into the sewer lines to disclose the location of leaks. Smoke will appear where there are defects in the main sewer line.  Smoke should not enter buildings unless there is defective plumbing or dried-up drain traps. To help prevent smoke from entering your home, please pour water into unused sinks and floor drains. The smoke is nontoxic, creates no fire hazard, leaves no residue, dissipates quickly and is harmless to both humans and pets.
Testing the sanitary sewer system enables the city pinpoint leaks in an effort to reduce the amount of fresh water that is unnecessarily treated at the wastewater treatment plant.  This process ultimately save time, money and energy and is beneficial to both residents and the environment.
ABOUT GARDEN CITY:

Located in the heart of Chatham County, Garden City stands apart as one of the leading municipalities in coastal Georgia. Featuring a progressive blend of industry and small business, Garden City boasts a rich history, friendly neighborhoods, vibrant economy and quality services for residents. Originally founded in 1939, Garden City has the distinction of being the second largest municipality in the state of Georgia with no property taxes. Defined by responsive, visionary leadership, Garden City is currently building an innovative mixed-use Town Center near I-16, which serves as the new home of the municipality’s City Hall. For more information about Garden City, please call 912.966.7777 or visit www.gardencity-ga.gov online.
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